
                                                                        

EAGLE POINT SENIOR CENTER 

June Newsletter 
121 Loto Street  P.O. Box 898,  Eagle Point, OR  97524  

541-826-9404 

eaglepointsrctr@gmail.com 

HOURS    8:30 am to 12:30 pm  Monday thru Friday 

 

For scheduled events see calendar and information board 

 

Eagle Point Senior Center Board of Directors 
 

      PRESIDENT:                      VICE PRESIDENT: Valerie Taylor-Crow 

        

      SECRETARY: Suzi Collins        TREASURER: Bob Heaton 

 

      BOARD MEMBERS: Evelyn Jennings, Joyce Beeney, Jeanne Heaton and Donna Strasser 

                                             

       BOARD MEETINGS: 2nd Thursday of each month at 9:00 am 

 

       MEMBERSHIP MEETINGS: 2nd Thursday of each month at 10:00 am 

 

 

Thrift Store News from Nancy Lilly 

Located inside the center open 8:30 am to 12:30 pm 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Newsletter info contact:     Suzicollins1@gmail.com 

 

 

– –
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FROM THE PRESIDENT’S DESK:   Valerie Taylor-Crow 
 

June is here and everyone is excited that the summer season is right around the corner! 
June is also National Safety Month and I would encourage everyone to focus and become 
more aware of several important topics such as emergency preparedness, wellness, falls 
and slips, plus safety on the roads while driving. 

The Senior Center has reached our goal for the “Raise the Roof” campaign, and due to the 
generosity of an anonymous donor contributing $4000.00, we will begin work very soon 
once the selected contractor determines his upcoming schedule! 

Our website is almost ready to go ‘live’ and this will improve public access to our vision, 
services, Food & Friends, and upcoming activities.  

Our elections will be held this month and I am pleased to recognize all of the individuals 
on the board who will continue to dedicate themselves to this organization. As always, 
we welcome the membership’s insight, experience, and feedback as we help to move our 
mission forward. 

 

 

 
 

 



                                                                        

 

 

 

MEMBERSHIP:         

 

It is inexpensive to be a member of the Senior Center.  Annual Membership fee is $6.00, 

due in June.  This is a community center where all people are welcome.  We welcome any 

one aged 50 and older to join. We refrain from comments that put down or joke about 

anyone’s race, creed, sexual orientation, religious convictions, ancestry, place of origin, 

mental status, or age.  Everyone’s cooperation is appreciated. 

Time to pay your dues! 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

MUSIC MUSIC: 
 

THE SWING ALONGS, Dan and Carol Nielson,  provide music for us here at the Senior Center every 

Monday at 10:30 am to 11:30 am.  They also have CDs available for sale.  This is a popular event and 

since it is also Bingo day, the Senior Center “rocks” on Mondays!  



                                                                        

 

BINGO MONDAY: 
 

–

–

–

 

 

 

 

 

 

Cost of Bingo Cards 

 

Number                                                                           2 Special Games 

Of Cards      9 games             5 games         (Progressive Pot & Winner Take All) 

 

     1                $2.25                  $1.25                               $.25 each game 

     2                $4.50                  $2.50                               $.50 each game 

     3                $6.75                  $3.75                               $.75 each game 

(4+1 free)      $9.00                   $5.00                             $1.00 each game 

(5+1 free)     $11.25                  $6.25                             $1.25 each game 

 

 

 



                                                                        

 

QUILTING GROUPS: 
 

 We welcome beginners and experienced quilters.  It’s a learning time for us all.  There’s a lot of chit-chat 

and sharing. Tuesdays 12:30 pm - 2:30 pm.   Join the FUN!! 

 

 

CRAFTY CRAFTERS: 

 
If you would like to learn to knit or crochet – here is the place to be.  Learn other crafts too.   

Tuesdays 12:30 pm – 2:30 pm 

 

 

GAME DAY: 

 
Some of the games played are:   Skip-Bo, Scrabble Slam, 10,000, Flux, Left-Center-Right, Boom-O, 
Pinochle, Hit the Deck, Backgammon, Rumi Cube, and Dominoes, or suggest a new game that you like.  
Looking for Pinochle players!!  Thursday 12:30 pm to 4:00 pm.     
 

 

 

 

 

 

 



                                                                        

 
 

 

 

 

June  Birthdays 
 

 Dale Diebold    Mike Beene 

 Lois Gould     Ken DeHaas 

 Judy Jorgensen    Dwaine Burgess 

 Bonnie Nutter    Betty Kennedy 

 Rosie Bopes     Gayle Johnson 

 Judith Brick     JoAnn Gill 

 Adalfo Ballette    Lola Atwood 

 Lonny Gallagher    Theresa Jansen 

 
 

 

Don’t forget – Birthday cake is served at the Membership Meeting. 
 

 

 

 

We need your help updating our Membership list.  If you have changed your phone number 

or address, please let us know so we can change our records. 

 

If you would like the newsletter sent to you by email – just let Suzi know your email 

address and you’ll get a copy monthly. 
 
 
 



                                                                        

Here’s a note from Margy -  

 
 

 I am feeling really good physically and mentally!  I went to see my 
oncologist on May 24 and that blasted CEA number is DOWN.  Even 
though the pet scan showed no cancer, that CEA (a substance that 
cancer emits) number was high. Normal is 7, mine was 26. In March it 
was 55, in April 97, last week 117 and now it is 110!  So I am feeling 
very happy. We will keep doing what we’re doing because it is slowing 
this cancer down!!  Yahoo! 
 
 Margy.  

 
 
 

June Senior of the Month 
 

 



                                                                        

Our Senior of the Month for June 2018, is Helen (Harnish) Wolgamott!  Helen 

and her family are one of the oldest families in Eagle Point.  Her ancestors can 

be traced back to the Mayflower and her family members came across on the 

Oregon Trail in 1853.  The Harnish family moved to Eagle Point in 1900. And 

the Taylor family (Helen’s mother’s side) moved from Cherry Lane, near Roxy 

Ann, to Eagle Point in 1908.  Her parents were married in 1915.  Helen was 

born at home in 1928.  Dr. Holt drove out from Medford in his car, and he 

stayed overnight at their home the night before Helen was born.  Helen is the 

youngest of four children, 2 boy and 2 girls.  Her brothers are gone and her 

remaining sister lives in Reno and is in ill health.  Helen has 5 granddaughters, 

3 of whom graduated from Oregon State, and one grandson.  She has 6 great-

granddaughters.  Her eldest great-grandchild is 8! 

 

Helen has worked many jobs outside the home.  She worked for two power 

companies, California Oregon Power Company (COPC) and for Pacific Power.  

She was a key punch operator and a bookkeeper.  She lived and worked in 

Reno for 7 years while her husband, Richard, got his degree in education from 

the University of Nevada.  She worked for Sierra Pacific Power there.  Later on 

she worked for Farmers Insurance and the telephone company. 

 

Richard moved his family to Eagle Point where he became a teacher and 

remained a teacher for 15 years.  He then worked for the County Recreation 

Department for 6 years.  Richard passed away in 1979 from service-related 

injuries that he contracted in the Korean War.  He left Helen with a son in the 

8
th

 grade and an ailing mother.  They all lived on an acreage which also had to 

be cared for and Helen was working full-time.  It was hard!  Sometimes she 

would have to hire someone to care for the sheep while she was working and it 

began to cost more than she made.  She decided to move on.  The lesson 

learned in these hard times was “One finds out about the things one can do 

when they have to!” 

 

I found out why Harnish Wayside is shaped like a barn!  Helen’s dad used to 

run a livery stable in what is now Bob Moore Park so the barn shape is a nod to 

Mr. Harnish’ past occupation.  The Harnish property stretched from where the  
 

 

 



                                                                        

Ace Hardware store is to the creek, then over to old Highway 62.  In 1947 the 

property was split down the middle and new Highway 62 came to be. 

 

Helen entertained me with good memories.  She told me about her brother, 

Earl, who was involved in WWII and was gone for 5 years.  He acquired a colt 

whose mother had died so the colt was “raised on a bucket” according to 

Helen.  Later on, they had to be careful because if they had a pail of milk they 

had to hurry because if that horse (Pepper) saw that pail of milk, he would run 

after them.   

 

She and Richard decided to keep sheep because one could handle them, unlike 

cattle.  Helen learned how to deliver lambs and how to give them their shots 

(she hated that).  They didn’t have to buy special equipment.  Helen remembers 

piling the kids and the sheep in the station wagon, if they had to take the sheep 

somewhere! 

 

She remembers that her mother used to make Helen’s bloomers out of flour 

sacks from the Mill.  Helen loved those bloomers because they were so 

comfortable!  She was disappointed when her mother announced that she was 

no longer going to make her bloomers.   She had to buy “commercial” 

bloomers from then on!  She also remembers garter belts to hold up your socks.  

At least your legs were covered in the cold weather. 
 

Helen is amazed by modern technology.  She told me that she was astounded 

that she could reach her daughter in Spain, instantly, on the cell phone.  

Instantaneous communications!  She related the story of her grandfather who 

always claimed that he was born at the same, exact time that Oregon became a 

state in 1859.   Years later, Helen discovered that Oregon became a state in 

February of 1859 and her grandfather was born in May of that year.  Quite a 

gap in time!  Well, Oregon became a state some time before the people of 

southern Oregon knew about it.  The law was passed in Washington DC in 

February, they had to inform Salem.  This took several weeks on horseback in 

the winter and then several more weeks for word to get down to the good folks 

in Medford and surrounding communities.   

 
 
 
 
 



                                                                        

Helen believes you need to live one day at a time and live it to the best of your 

ability.  She also thinks we should treat people how we would like to be 

treated.  I asked her what she looked forward to and she told me she wants to 

see her last grandchild, Taylor, graduate from Oregon State on June 16.  She 

has been to all the others and she is determined to make it to this one. 

 

Helen told me that all her lifetime spent in Eagle Point, she has heard people 

remark about how Eagle Point people are stupid and somehow, not “up to par.”  

She has set out to change that!  She is active in the city’s museum.  She 

personally planted flowers at the Museum and on many corners in the 

downtown area.  Additionally, Helen is the driving force behind the Avenue of 

Flags.  On each national holiday, Helen and her crew position flags all the way 

from Ray’s Food Store to Stevens Road via Main Street.  The flags adorn the 

Harnish Wayside and both bridges that span Little Butte Creek.  Every one of 

these flags are casket flags that have been given to Helen for this very purpose.  

Since she started this endeavor, it has been taken over by the Chamber of 

Commerce, but the flags would not be an attraction of Eagle Point if it were not 

for Helen Wolgamott!  She is a treasure to our town and we are grateful for all 

she does. 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



                                                                        

 



                                                                        

 
 
 
 



                                                                        

Advertisement 

 
 



                                                                        

Advertisement 

 
 
Medicare Health Plans  
As a Local Independent Agent, I listen to You 

As an experienced local independent agent, I work for You!  

I understand every client is different and a one size fits all approach doesn’t work for everyone.  I listen to 

you and help you select a plan that fits your life.   

 
Rosita Redd, Insurance Broker 
Medicare & Senior Benefits  
Life, Health & Supplemental Insurance  
541-218-5507 (cell) 
License # 17090448 

 



                                                                        

 

 
Do you have your Mercy Flights membership?  Our Senior 
Center is given a membership discount.  If you currently have 
membership through someone else, you can transfer to our list 
and receive the discount.  Memberships can be transferred at 
any time. 
Know a friend that has their membership through someone 
else?  They can transfer to our list and receive the discount.  
They do not even have to be a member to do this.  We need at 
least 20 more memberships to receive our next big discount.   
 
See Suzi Collins if you have questions. 



                                                                        

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


